
 
 

To: ​​ Board of Education  

From: ​ Matt Cunningham  

Re: ​​ Athletics Update  

Date: ​ May 15, 2025 

 

Spring Sports Update 

 

It has been a tremendous spring season for Chelsea Athletics! The following are notable team 

accomplishments thus far (MHSAA tournaments upcoming unless otherwise noted): 

 

-​ Baseball - SEC White Champions  

-​ Boys Golf - SEC White Champions 

-​ Girls Soccer - SEC White Co-Champions 

-​ Boys Track and Field - SEC White Champions 

-​ Girls Track and Field - Runner up at MHSAA Regional Championships 

-​ Softball - Currently tied for first in SEC White 

-​ Girls Tennis - Currently tied for first in SEC White; Regional Champions 

-​ Girls Water Polo - Earned the #2 Seed in District 3  

 

Head Coaching Updates 

 

Boys and Girls Swimming and Diving Head Coach Andrew Thomson announced his 

resignation. We would like to thank Coach Thomson for his many years of success in Charles 

S. Cameron Pool which included multiple SEC Championships and state finals appearances. 

A search for his successor is ongoing. 

 

Boys Hockey Coach Caleb Bentley announced his resignation. We would like to thank Coach 

Bentley for his four years at the helm of the program, which included three SEC White 

Championships. A search for his successor is ongoing. 

 

MHSAA Postseason Hosting 

 

Chelsea was chosen to host the MHSAA Boys and Girls Track Regionals (May 15), Softball 

Regionals (6/7), and Baseball Regional Final/Quarterfinal to be played at the University of 

Michigan (6/7). Thank you to the many volunteers who help to make Chelsea shine as a 

first-class host for student-athletes, officials, coaches, and spectators! 

 

33rd Annual Bo Skelton Golf Outing 

 

 



 
 

The Chelsea Athletic Boosters are proud to host the 33rd Annual Bo Skelton Golf Outing to 

support Chelsea Athletics on June 13 at Pierce Lake Golf Course. The event sold out of 

foursomes TWO MONTHS before the event. Thank you to all who have supported the event 

through participation and/or sponsorship as well as the golf outing committee for their hard 

work in securing support for our student-athletes. 

 

 

Go Bulldogs!  

 

Respectfully,  

 

 

 

Matt Cunningham, Athletic Director 

Chelsea School District 

 


